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Dear Parents/Carers, 

  Luke 18:35 `As he drew near to Jericho…’ 
20th October 2022 
Autumn Term No.2 

 
     

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Girls U11 Albion Cup 

On Tuesday 11th October our under 11 Girls Football team   
represented our school in the Albion Cup, which was held at 
the Amex Elite Performance Centre in Lancing.  

Fourteen primary schools from across West Sussex                
participated ,and Petworth CofE Primary School was by far the 
smallest school. As always our main objectives for any         
tournament is to have fun, score a goal and then win a game. 
Would we exceed these expectations today? 

Our first game was against North Lancing and it proved a very 
tight game, with both teams having opportunities to score. 
However, it was not until the very last kick of the game that a 
goal was scored. Lottie took a throw in by the corner kick,    
Scarlet attacked the boy but it spun off the defenders leg and 
went in. A great result for Petworth...one nil winners. 

Our second game was against Glebe which was immediately 
after our first one. During the first half there was some         
excellent play and we hit the woodwork on three separate           
occasions. Eventually we broke the deadlock with Flo scoring. 
The second half was similar to the first and finally Scarlet 
scored the second to make the final result two nil to us.  

After a well deserved rest, our third game was against Swiss 
Gardens. After an end to end start, Swiss Gardens took the 
lead. Two ways this could have gone, and of course our girls 
responded superbly. In the second half we dominated the 
game and Swiss Gardens keeper made several superb saves. 
However, goals from Scarlet and two from Flo meant we stayed 
unbeaten with a three one win. During the game  Imogen had 
an amazing solo run, Molly's run and cross was exceptional and 
the defending from Lottie, Imogen and Abigail allowed us to 
attack freely. Three games, three wins. 

Our final game was against St. Mary's. They went two nil      
behind early in the first half. For the rest of game we had so 
many chances. Flo hit the post, Imogen had a free kick that 
narrowly missed and Molly and Abigail had good shots saved by 
the goalkeeper. In addition to this, Lottie was solid in defence 
with Matilda making two excellent saves. Unfortunately the 
final score was two nil, but our children could not have done 
more.  

So after the group stage, we won three and lost one. Scoring six 
goals and conceding three. Due to our superb record we 
reached the semi-finals as we were best placed second team. 
Our semi-final opponents were the mighty Maidenbower.  

For the first couple of minutes, it was quite even, but once 
Maidenbower scored their first goal we were always chasing. 

Eventually we lost 4-0 to a very good footballing side, who 
went on to win the final. I cannot fault the way all of our       
children continued to run and tackle. They never gave up! Once 
again, our children have made me so proud and as we reached 
the semi-finals, we will be invited to the Sussex Finals in       
November.  
 

U11 Albion Cup  
Another week, another excursion to the AMEX Elite Football 
Performance Centre and this time it was the Albion Cup U11 
mixed. Twenty teams, four groups of five teams,  from all  over 
West Sussex, from Crawley to Chichester. It was going to be an 
experience our children will hopefully remember for a very long 
time.  

Our first game was against St Nicholas & St Mary, who beat us 
at the quarter final stage last year and went on to win the tour-
nament. We started extremely quickly and passed the ball 
around really well. We had most of the play and won by a     
superb low shot from Leo. 1-0, a great way to start our        
tournament.  

Immediately we were on again against one of the strongest 
teams, Southwater. Although Southwater had the odd attack, 
we dominated the play. Southwater's goalkeeper was superb as 
he made save after save. We hit the post, however we could 
not score. Final result nil-nil. Still unbeaten and holding our 
own against the larger schools.  

Our third game was against the four-form entry school West 
Park. Once again, we started well with Shay, Seb and Leo all 
making good runs and shots. Again we went ahead with an  
opportunistic shot by Seb. There was some stout defending 
from Charlie, Harry AS and Scarlet, but alas, West Park scored 
an equaliser. However, once again we had some good chances 
with their goalkeeper making some good saves. In the final  
moments Jacques made an excellent save and their defender 
picked up the ball...penalty! The player was confused as he had 
thought the ball went out, so the penalty was ruled out. In the 
spirit of the game, the correct decision. One all, still unbeaten.  

Our final group game was against Kinglea. Our players knew 
they had to win and score a few goals to stand a chance of 
reaching the quarter finals. Immediately we pressed and were 
one nil up within two minutes from a goal from Seb after Shay 
and Leo pressed their defence. Just before half-time Seb made 
it two. Earlier in the second half Kinglea pulled one back and 
our defenders did very well to stop us conceding another one. 
Then we went on a scoring spree with Seb scoring two more 
and Leo scoring from a corner, which meant we won five-one 
to make us winners of our group. Quarter-finals here we come! 
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In the quarter-finals we were playing Aldingbourne, which    
consisted of players from Barnham Trojans. Once again, we 
started very quickly, with our high press. We also tried different 
ways of attacking with Shay and Leo linking very well. After six 
minutes, Shay received the ball in his half and thundered the 
ball up over the goalkeeper's head to put us one - nil ahead. 
Afterwards, Shay admitted it was a bit of a clearance, however 
we are going to call it, 'Goal of the Tournament'. After a tense 
final few minutes, we held on to reach the semi-finals.  

In the semi-finals we met the mighty Maidenbower (from 
Crawley). We pressured them early on, however it was        
Maidenbower who took the lead. This just made our players 
more determined and eventually Leo scored the equaliser. 
There was some fine defending and both goalkeepers were 
strong. Their goalkeeper made some excellent saves from our      
attackers, but we just could not score. One all...penalties. 

All of the players were nervous and stepped up and tried their 
best. Penalties are never a good way to settle the score but on 
this occasion we won 5-4, which meant we reached the final. 
There were no huge celebrations. There was no taking shirts off 
and waving them n the air. Everyone one of our players, went 
over to the opposition and congratulated them. Pure class! 

In the final we met North Lancing and what a game. Leo scored 
early on with a thundering shot into the far corner. They soon 
equalised, but then we scored two more quick goals (Seb and 
Shay) to make the score 3-1. However, North Lancing piled on 
the pressure and managed to score two more goals to equal 
the score. As the last minute was announced we attacked, with 
good passing between Harry AS, Shay and Leo, which meant 
Seb was put through. He shot! It was going in until the         
goalkeeper got his hand on to it and pushed the ball on to the 
post. So close! This meant another penalty shootout.  

All of our children were once again nervous, but they all knew, 
no matter what happens no one is to blame. Both teams 
missed penalties, but alas we lost 5-4. Once again our children 
handled the disappointment just like they handled their       
celebrations. Although, we lost in the final on penalties, our 
children learnt a lot about themselves. It is not all about the 
individuals, it is about playing as a team. At this moment, our 
school team was the second best team in West Sussex. Not bad 
for a small school! 

However, no matter how proud I was of our children of their 
footballing ability, the best moment for me was yet to come. As 
we were getting ready to return back to school a parent of  
another school asked to speak to me. Her words were          
wonderful and a credit to our children. She explained how   
polite and caring our children were, and that they are a credit 

to our school. I could not agree more!  

 Willow Class Work 
Here is a piece of writing, from Eloise, that gives you a glimpse 
of what it is like on our school residential.  
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Vacancy for a Clerk to the Governors  
We are looking for a clerk to our Governors. The role is to    

provide administrative support to enable the governing body to 

meet it’s statutory duties in an efficient and effective way. The 

clerk’s role is pivotal, in ensuring all decisions and actions taken 

within meetings are recorded for future reference by the     

governing body and external agencies. The workload can be 

variable as Governors may need additional meetings from time 

to time. Applicants must be prepared to work flexibly, however 

some of the work can be done from home and circulated     

electronically.  

We are looking for candidates who:  

 Have good interpersonal skills; a high level of integrity 

and can maintain confidentiality.  

 Are able to organise their time and work independently.  

 Can maintain a good level of concentration and record 

accurate minutes of meetings.  

 Are confident and knowledgeable in using IT programs, 

specifically Word.  

 Are flexible in their working hours.  

If you feel this role would suit you, please contact the school 

office and a governor will get in touch with you.  

Two Parent Governor Vacancies 
We currently have two vacancies for a parent governor. If you 

are interested in this position and would like to know more, 

please call into the office and we will arrange one of our       

current parent  governors to contact you for a chat. 

Class Reading Books 
Oak Class 

Oak Class are currently reading 'The Colour Monster' and 'The 

Colour Monster goes to school' by Anna Llenas.   

Rowan Class 

Rowan Class are currently reading different picture books with 

a focus on homes and characters. 

Beech Class 

Beech Class are currently reading ‘Stig of the Dump’ by Clive 

King. 

Maple Class 

Maple Class are currently reading ‘The Adventurers and The 

Great Continental Chase’ by Jemma Hatt. 

Elm Class 

Elm Class are currently reading ‘Kensuke's Kingdom’, a book by 

Michael Morpurgo.  

Willow Class  

Willow Class are currently reading ‘Holes’by Louise Sachar. 

Dates for your Diary 2022 

Fri 16 Sept Elm Class Swimming Lessons Start 

Thurs 20 Oct Willow Class Forest School 

Thurs 20  Oct Break up for Half Term 

Fri 21 Oct Inset Day School Closed 

Mon 31 Oct Back to School 

Fri  4 Nov PPSA School Disco  

Mon  7 Nov Willow Class Bikeability 

Mon   7 Nov  Parents Evening 3.30-5.30pm 

Tues  8  Nov Parents Evening 4.30-6.30pm 

Fri 11 Nov Hockey MRC  (details to follow) 

Fri  2 Dec PPSA Christmas Fair 

Sat 10 Dec PPSA Bingo Night 

Mon 12 Dec Ash Class Petworth House  

   Christmas Party (details to follow) 

Fri 16 Dec End of Autumn Term 

Tues  3 Jan Back to School Start of the Spring  

   Term 

Thurs  5 Jan Elm Class Forest School 

Fri 13 Jan Maple Class Swimming Lessons 

Fri 20 Jan MRC Quad Athletics 

Mon 23  Jan Young Voices Choir O2 London 

Fri  3 Feb MRC Cross Country 

Thurs  9  Feb Beech Class Forest School 

Fri 10 Feb Break up for Half Term 

Mon 20 Feb Inset Day School Closed 

Tues 21 Feb Back to School 

Fri  3 Mar MRC Tag Rugby 

Fri 24 Mar MRC Netball 

Fri 31  Mar End of Spring Term 

Mon 17 Apr Back to School Start of Summer  

   Term 

Mon  1 May Bank Holiday School Closed 

Fri 26 May Break up fro Half Term 

Mon   5  June  Inset Day School Closed 

Tues   6 June Back to School 

Fri 21 July End of Summer Term 

Fri   1 Sep Back to School Start of Autumn  

   Term 
Please click on the link below for further dates in the school calendar. 

www.petworth.w-sussex.sch.uk/web/calendar/9194 

Inset Days 2022/2023 

Fri          21 Oct     Inset Day 
Mon      20 Feb     Inset Day 
Mon        5 June Inset Day 



4 

 4 

Article 3 The best interests of the child must be a top priority in all decisions and actions 

that affect children. 

20th October 2022 
Autumn Term No.2 

 



5 

 5 

Article 3 The best interests of the child must be a top priority in all decisions and actions 

that affect children. 

20th October 2022 
Autumn Term No.2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            

              

            
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



6 

 6 

Article 3 The best interests of the child must be a top priority in all decisions and actions 

that affect children. 

20th October 2022 
Autumn Term No.2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


